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To:  Minturn Town Council 
From:  Michelle Metteer 
Date:   November 1, 2023 
RE: Town Manager Update 

 
 
Safe Streets for All (SS4A) Grant Award 
The town of Minturn has been awarded a SS4A grant in the amount of $80,000 for the creation of a 
Safety Action Plan (Plan). This Plan will identify the primary areas of risk to pedestrians, vehicles, and 
multimodal forms of transportation. The town will look to utilize this Plan toward supporting larger 
grant applications to address transportation safety within town.  
 
Colorado Association of Ski Towns (CAST) Update 
On Friday, October 20th I attended the CAST meeting hosted in Vail. A variety of topics were covered 
including sustainable tourism, a producer-recycling program being implemented by the State, housing 
and more. Of note was an update that included the potential for legislation to come through at the 
upcoming legislative session that would propose the taxing of short-term rental properties as 
commercial.  
  
WaterWise Water Conservation Symposium 
I attended the WaterWise Conservation Symposium at Metro State University in Denver on October 
24th. This symposium brought together a wide range of water users and suppliers to discuss 
opportunities for water conservation. Much of the discussion surrounded non-functional turf and 
programs for eliminating the ability to implement non-functional turf moving forward. Of particular 
interest was the opposition to artificial turf as a replacement option. Minturn has minimal town-owned 
non-functional turf, but through the revision of the code and the definition of an SFE the town can see 
greater water savings in the future.  
 
Downtown Development Authority Financial Analysis Review 
Minturn general counsel Mike Sawyer and I participated on a call with Cemetery representatives Kendra 
Carberry, attorney and Sidney Harrington, administrator in hopes of finding common ground pertaining 
to the multiple wildlife impalements on the Cemetery fence.  The disagreements were wide ranging and 
extensive. The conversation did not find opportunities to move forward collaboratively in removing the 
spears on the top of the fence posts. However, the Cemetery representatives offered the Council the 
opportunity to pay for the remainder of the fence remediation. The Cemetery representatives said if this 
opportunity is of interest to the Council, they will take the option back to their board for consideration.  
 
Eagle County Housing Action Plan 
Avon, Vail, Eagle County, Eagle, and Minturn all participated in the Eagle County Housing Action Plan 
kick-off meeting on Friday, October 20th. The towns of Avon, Vail and Eagle County are paying for the 
match to the grant award for creating the plan. We are currently reviewing the RFP and hope to go 
through the process of selecting a firm to facilitate the creation of the plan by the end of the year.  
 
Main Street/HWY 24 Speed Limits 
Council member Brian Rodine brought to my attention the adjustments CDOT is making in how the 
department determines speed limits on State Highways. See article: 
https://www.cpr.org/2023/09/15/cdot-lower-speed-limit-change-colorado/. I was unsuccessful with 
reaching out to Crystal Armendariz, Minturn’s CDOT Government Liaison, so I reached out to John 
Kronholm, CDOT’s Region 3 Resident Engineer in requesting the consideration of reducing speeds along 
HWY 24. More to come. John forwarded me the included brochure and has asked the Minturn wait until 
the new process is in place.   

https://www.cpr.org/2023/09/15/cdot-lower-speed-limit-change-colorado/


WHAT YOU CAN DO 

If you believe that there is a safety or speed limit 

concern posted on a roadway, (City Street, County 

Road or Highway), you may report this to an 

official in charge of that road. If the segment is a 
portion of the State Highway System,  … 

including U.S. and Interstate routes, contact the 
local agency (city/town, or county) where the speed 

limit concern is located and discuss your concerns 

with the appropriate local agency staff or elected 

officials. If the local agency agrees that there is a 

speed limit concern, the local agency will need to 
contact the CDOT Region Traffic Engineer to request 

a speed study.
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